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Blanket L Visa Applications in India May Only Be Filed in Chennai; 
Visa Services in Mumbai Suspended November 15–21

November 3, 2011

Effective December 1, 2011, the U.S. Consulate in Chennai will be the sole U.S. Consulate in India to accept 
applications from foreign nationals applying for an intracompany transfer to the United States under the blanket L 
visa program. The U.S. Embassy in New Delhi and the U.S. Consulates in Mumbai, Kolkata, and Hyderabad will 
no longer accept visa applications under the blanket L category, but will continue to accept applications based on 
individual L petitions. Although no other changes to visa processing were announced, foreign nationals applying 
in any visa category in Chennai may experience significant scheduling and processing delays as of the effective 
date. Individuals applying for blanket L visas in India should take into account the additional time that will be 
required for domestic travel and visa processing in India. 

The U.S. Embassy in New Delhi and the U.S. Consulates in Mumbai, Hyderabad, and Kolkata will continue to 
accept applications from the L-2 eligible dependents of L-1 visa holders.

Also in India, the U.S. Consulate General Mumbai will relocate this month from Lincoln House in Breach Candy 
and the American Center in Churchgate to a new facility in the Bandra Kurla Complex (BKC). Lincoln House will 
close its doors to the public on November 15 and reopen on November 21 at the new BKC location. There will be 
no visa services at the consulate in Mumbai between November 15 and 21.

For more information, or if you have any questions regarding the issues discussed in this Immigration Alert, 
please contact any of the following attorneys:

Washington, D.C. 
Eleanor Pelta 202.739.5050 epelta@morganlewis.com
Eric S. Bord 202.739.6040 ebord@morganlewis.com

San Francisco 
A. James Vázquez-Azpiri 415.442.1343 ajvazquez@morganlewis.com
Lance Nagel 415.442.1345 lnagel@morganlewis.com

Boston
Lisa Stephanian Burton 617.341.7725 lburton@morganlewis.com

About Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP
With 22 offices in the United States, Europe, and Asia, Morgan Lewis provides comprehensive transactional, 
litigation, labor and employment, regulatory, and intellectual property legal services to clients of all sizes—from 
global Fortune 100 companies to just-conceived startups—across all major industries. Our international team of 
attorneys, patent agents, employee benefits advisors, regulatory scientists, and other specialists—nearly 3,000 
professionals total—serves clients from locations in Beijing, Boston, Brussels, Chicago, Dallas, Frankfurt, 
Harrisburg, Houston, Irvine, London, Los Angeles, Miami, New York, Palo Alto, Paris, Philadelphia, Pittsburgh, 
Princeton, San Francisco, Tokyo, Washington, D.C., and Wilmington. For more information about Morgan Lewis 
or its practices, please visit us online at www.morganlewis.com. 
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This Alert is provided as a general informational service to clients and friends of Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP. It should not be construed as, and does not constitute, legal advice on any specific 
matter, nor does this message create an attorney-client relationship. These materials may be considered Attorney Advertising in some states. 

Please note that the prior results discussed in the material do not guarantee similar outcomes. 
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